
 

 Press Communiqué 

Upgrading of sewer line along Jawaharlall Nehru Street - Phase II  

Closure of Sayed Hossen Avenue and Jawaharlall Nehru Street at Phoenix  

The public is hereby informed that owing to excavation and pipe laying works by Sotravic Ltée, 

Sayed Hossen Avenue and Jawaharlall Nehru Street will be closed to traffic in both directions 

as follows: 

1. Sayed Hossen Avenue from its junction with J. Nehru Street to its junction to              

Phoenix-Mahebourg Road (A10).  The work is scheduled to start on Thursday            

09 January 2020 for a period of 10 weeks. 

2. J. Nehru Street from its junction with S. Hossen Avenue to its junction with Ramputh 

Lane.  The work is scheduled to start on the 3 February 2020 for a period of 6 weeks. 

3. J. Nehru Street from its junction with Ramputh Lane to its junction with E. Quirin Street. 

The work is scheduled to start on the 16 March 2020 for a period of 18 weeks. 

 
Traffic will be diverted along lateral roads near the closed stretches.  Appropriate traffic signs 

will be placed to inform of the traffic diversion and Police assistance will be provided to guide 

road users. 

Local access for residents will be allowed where possible and secured parking facilities will be 

offered where deemed necessary. 

The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual collaboration and 

cooperation of the public. 
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